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22 March 2019 
 
 
Vice President Hatcher 
Fair Work Commission 
80 William Street 
East Sydney NSW 2011 
 
BY EMAIL: chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au  
 
Dear Vice President, 

 
Re: AM2017/51 – Passenger Vehicle Transportation Award 2010 – Exposure 
Draft – Overtime for casual employees 

 
We refer to the above matter and the correspondence to you from Ian MacDonald of 
APTIA dated 14 March 2019. 
 
We confirm that the ordinary hours of work for casual employees was considered as 
part of the conferences held on the exposure draft. 
 
We confirm that clause 8.1(e) of the current exposure draft has addressed the issue 
of what the ordinary hours of work are for a casual employee. 
 
Please note that Nick McIntosh will have carriage of all of my matters after today’s 
date. 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Wendy Carr 
Director of Legal & Operations 
Transport Workers’ Union of Australia 

 


